
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
October 2023 
 
 
Year 10 Catch Up Café and Progress Support  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As your child has started their KS4 journey here with us at Victory, we want to ensure we provide as 
much support to students so they can be as successful as possible. I wanted to write to you to explain 
one of the many mechanisms we shall provide across their two-year journey.  
 
Every Tuesday, from 15:00- 16:00 we shall be opening a catch-up café for students. In this space, we 
shall be providing ICT equipment, refreshments and support to ensure students can catch up with any 
work they have, complete homework or have a productive space to complete independent study.  
 
There will be two ways in which students will be asked to attend; staff referral or self-referral.  
 
Staff Referral- Progress Support:  

• Every week, staff will make referrals to the Year 10 team due to a variety of reasons such as 
support with coursework, support with controlled assessment, concerns over test scores or 
homework concerns.  

• Contact home will be made if a student is referred the week before the catch-up session.  

• We ask for support from home at encouraging students to attend and get the vital support. 
Staff will be there to support students with the work during this time.  

 
Self-Referral:  

• Students can self-refer themselves each week by signing up at the Y10 office.  

• Students can spend the time doing any homework or getting and support on any subject they 
wish.  

 
We will be rewarding students who attend these sessions and this will accumulate in an end of half term 
celebration event with students and the year team.  
 
We want this to be a productive environment for students where they start to develop drive and 
motivation to complete independent work to ensure their KS4 journey is as smooth and supported as 
possible.  
 
If you have any questions, please email a.hazell@ormistonvictoryacademy.co.uk  
 
With kind regards  
 

Miss Hazell - Assistant Principal for KS4 Achievement  
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